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Summary of the meeting of September 12, 2000

1.
Report of the General Secretariat on the use of performance contracts (CPRs) funded by the Regular Fund
The Committee began its work with consideration of the “Report of the General Secretariat on CPRs Funded by the Regular Fund” (CP/doc.3341/00), which had been forwarded to the Committee by the Permanent Council at its meeting of September 5, 2000.  The Assistant Secretary for Management gave a presentation on the format and content of the document, and reported that it was presented in fulfillment of the mandate contained in resolution AG/RES. 1697 (XXIX-O/99).  Several delegations made observations, and the Committee took note of the report and those observations.

2.
Report of the Board of External Auditors

Mr. Bert Edwards, Chair of the Board of External Auditors, briefly summarized the “Report of the Board of External Auditors on Accounts and Financial Statements for the Years Ended December 31, 1999 and 1998,” contained in document CP/doc.3323/00.  In his presentation, Mr. Edwards discussed the issues, concerns, and recommendations put forth by the Board in its annual report.  He also referred to the financial situation and the Regular Fund deficit, which is primarily due to a drop in quota payments, and mentioned the drop in income in other areas.  He went on to discuss the “balkanization” of the OAS, and the risk of losing control of various activities.


The Committee agreed that finding solutions to the Organization’s financial situation will require cooperation from everyone, and again called upon the member states to pay their quotas and arrearages.

As regards the additional cost of submitting the annual report of the Board of External Auditors by the deadline established in the General Standards, the Committee requested the General Secretariat to examine options for reducing the cost of such reports as much as possible, as it was highly important for the member states to be able to examine the report prior to the General Assembly session.  Should it not be possible to raise the funds to cover the additional costs, Article 125 would have to be amended temporarily.  The Committee decided to issue its finding on these options at its next meeting.

3.
Consideration of the Plan for Renovation of the General Services Building
The Assistant Secretary for Management gave a detailed presentation of the “Comprehensive Plan for the Renovation of the GSB Building,” contained in document CP/CAAP-2532/00 corr. 1, and reported that the Plan had in principle already been approved by the General Assembly through resolution AG/RES. 1697 (XXIX-O/99).  Several delegations made observations and requested additional information.  Given the topic’s importance and the need to take a decision in the near future, and in view of the hour, the Committee agreed to postpone its decision until the following meeting, thus giving any delegations who might still have questions an opportunity to discuss them with the Assistant Secretary for Management to obtain further information.
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